Department of Environmental Protection

Central Region Office

Division of Solid Waste Management

627 Main Street

Worcester, MA 01608

(508) 792-7683

Town of Hopkinton

Public Notice

In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 111, Sections 150A and 150A½, and the regulations promulgated thereunder, 310 CMR 16.00, Site Assignment Regulations for Solid Waste Facilities, an application for a site assignment has been filed with the Hopkinton Board of Health for the site assignment of a materials recovery and recycling facility (MRRF) to be located on the north side of Wood Street (Route 135), immediately west of the Massachusetts Turnpike, in Hopkinton, Massachusetts. 

The area under consideration for site assignment is approximately 26.5 acres of land and the proposed MRRF will have a capacity to process approximately 600 tons per day of recyclables and construction and demolition debris. The project proponent is E.L. Harvey & Sons, Inc., 68 Hopkinton Road (Route 135), Westborough, Massachusetts.

Copies of the Site Assignment Application may be requested from Mr. Gerry Cushing, Brown & Caldwell, 48 Leona Drive, Suite C, Middleborough, MA 02346, telephone 508-923-0879, and a copy of the application may be reviewed at the offices of the Hopkinton Board of Health, Town Hall, 18 Main Street, Hopkinton, Massachusetts, between the hours of 8 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday through Friday.  Pursuant to 310 CMR 16.08, the applicant may charge the reasonable cost of

reproduction for requested copies.   

The Department of Environmental Protection (the Department) shall receive comments on the proposed facility site for 21 days from the date that the Department is provided proof of the publication of this public notice.  All comments regarding the assignment of this site should be mailed to Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Solid Waste Management, 627 Main Street, Worcester, Massachusetts 01608. The Department has identified this application as  Report/Transmittal Number W020796.

The applicant may modify the application for the initial forty (40) days of the review period where such modifications are deemed not to be major modifications.  The Department shall issue a Department Report on Suitability within sixty (60) days of the date of the public notice.
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